
  

 

 
 

Village Council Summary of Meeting 

Regular Meeting  

September 9, 2014 
 

 Council presented the resolution of appreciation to members of the Pinehurst Rescue Squad 

for their years of service to the Village of Pinehurst. 

 Council approved a budget amendment to fund the guardrails project on Sugar Gum Lane. 

 Mark Wagner, Director of Parks and Recreation and Dave White, Athletic Coordinator 

presented the proposed site plan for the bocce ball, shuffleboard, and sand volleyball courts 

at Wicker Park and Council formed a consensus to continue with this proposed plan. 

 Mark Wagner, Director of Parks and Recreation and Todd Abbey, Executive Director of AC 

Sandhills discussed the proposal for AC Sandhills to use the open space at the West 

Pinehurst Community Park and Council formed a consensus to proceed with this plan. 

 John Frye, Director of Financial Services, presented the final quarter of financial statements 

for FY 2014. 

 A team of staff and Councilmember Phillips presented the report and findings on the street 

lighting study for the Village of Pinehurst including the recommendation to install street 

lights in Village Acres at intersections of primary roads, establish a task force to determine 

locations, evaluate the post-project satisfaction levels in Village Acres, and monitor feedback 

from other neighborhoods. Council formed a consensus to proceed with these 

recommendations. 

 Jeff Batton, Assistant Village Manager and Council held a discussion about new yard debris 

cart size options and Council determined to select the size at a later date. 

 Council approved an amended policy for the Beautification Grant Program to be moved 

under the management of the Beautification Committee. 

 Council approved a resolution establishing a NC 211 Corridor Planning Initiative for the 

County of Moore, Village of Foxfire, and the Village of Pinehurst 

 Council approved an ordinance amending Chapter 91 of the Pinehurst Municipal Code as it 

pertains to Animal Control making it unlawful for any person to intentionally feed any wild 

animal within the confines of the Village of Pinehurst. This provision excludes the feeding of 

wild birds but includes the feeding of Canada geese.   


